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    DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
P&C Meeting 
The next P&C meeting will be held on Tuesday 22 March at 8pm in the school library. All parents are most 
welcome and in fact actively encouraged to attend. On the night, we will have the Mathematics Head      
Teachers, Mr Woo and Mr Watson, speaking about all things mathematics at CTHS. In addition to this, the 
AGM will take place to wrap up the year that was 2015 and elect new committee members for 2016. We 
have a number of long serving members on the P&C who, after many years of faithful service to the school, 
are looking to step down this year. Our President, Stephen Phillips, has indicated he will re-nominate for the 
position of P&C President, but we will need others to be nominated for the positions of Treasurer and       
Secretary. None of these positions are onerous and the current members are only too willing to offer        
assistance. The role statements have been included in this week’s Network for your further information. 

 
Grease the Musical 
Grease is the word! Many of us have experienced either the musical or film, Grease when we were younger, but to see it performed 
by our very own students on the stage, with all its colour, glitz and glamour and great musical numbers, was a sight to behold! It 
doesn’t take long before you are swept up in the era of the late 50s with the costumes and slicked back hair! You soon start tapping 
your feet to the great musical hits we have all come to love over the years, like ‘Summer Nights’ and ‘Greased Lightning’. It is clear 
all the students, over seventy talented performers, involved in the cast, crew or as musicians, have worked tirelessly to create this 
great rendition leaving the audience in raptures. A big thank you must go to the production team, our Directors, Miss Holt and         
Mr Jones, our Producer, Ms Donoghue, and the Music Director, Mr Sirone, as well as a host of other teachers who have given their 
time to lend their expertise to set production, lighting and sound, costumes, props, backstage, photography, programs and publicity. 
As Network goes to print, there are still seats available at the door for Friday 18 and Saturday 19 March performances. Make these 
tickets “the one that you want!” Judging on the matinee and first night’s performances, you will not be disappointed. 
 
Year 11 Community Mentoring Program 
The first session of our newly introduced Mentoring Program for Year 11 students kicked-off on Tuesday morning in the library. We 
had 24 keen Year 11 students in attendance, eagerly awaiting the opportunity to meet their assigned mentor, who was chosen 
based on our student’s future career choices or preferences. We have doctors, nurses, police officers, physiotherapists and        
business people just to name a few, in attendance. Whilst both mentors and mentees were initially nervous, once conversations   
started to flow, the atmosphere became one of genuine interest and warmth from both sides. This program provides an opportunity 
for both mentors and mentees to learn from each other as part of the experience. A big thank you goes out to all our mentors who 
have volunteered to give up their valuable time for our students and to the Year 12 hospitality class and their teacher, Mrs Robinson, 
for catering breakfast on the day. We have five more mentoring sessions planned throughout the year followed by an end-of-year 
celebration awards’ breakfast. If you are interested in being part of the program as a mentor in the future, an expression of interest 
form has been included in this Network. 
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Grease the Musical 



 

 

AP3 Exams 
Next week AP3 exams will commence for our Year 12 students. The lead-up period can often be as stressful as the actual exam 
time. It is important for family members to be mindful of the pressures and expectations placed upon their Year 12 child at this tricky 
time. Looking after your physical well-being is critical and if you do feel overly stressed to the point where you can’t function, please 
seek help. Speak to your Year Adviser, Stage Head Teacher or a Counsellor for support. 
 
School Travel Advice Changes 
We have been advised by CDC Bus Company there are some morning school routes which have been amended. These will be   
effective commencing Tuesday 29 March 2016, after Easter Monday. It appears to affect Route 3108, so if your child travels on this 
bus please see the travel advice included within Network for changes. 
 
Athletics Carnival Postponed 
Sadly the PDHPE faculty was forced to postpone the planned Athletics Carnival this week due to poor weather. The Carnival is now 
scheduled for Wednesday 25 May and Thursday 26 May in Term 2. 
 
Year 7 Interim Reports 
Parents of Year 7 students will be able to access their child’s Term 1 Interim Reports via the Sentral parent portal. If you are having 
difficulties accessing these, please contact our Stage 4 Head Teacher, Mrs Howard. 
 
World’s Greatest Shave 
I had the great pleasure of removing the fulsome locks of hair from three of our keen students participating in the World’s Greatest 
Shave event this week. Rishabh Sachdeva, Aditya Pai and Areeb Rashid, all from Year 9, had previously raised just under $1,000, 
but as a result of their lunchtime ‘cut-off’ in front of many keen friends, they were able to push this amount well and truly over the 
$1,000 mark. Whilst their hair got the better of the hair clippers, they were no match for the scissors. We also had support from    
Maddy Ray from Year 12, who dyed her hair for the event this year. Congratulations to all of these students for their efforts in raising 
funds for a good cause, supporting Australians with blood cancer and funding research in this area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 11 Camp 
The annual Year 11 camp, which is held in Jindabyne each year, will take place next week. Students who are attending must be at 
school by 5.15am, Monday 21 March. The Year 11 camp is often rated as one of the best school experiences by students when they 
leave school. There are a range of outdoor activities for students to participate in whilst at camp with the highlights likely to be the 
walk up Mt Kosciuszko and the cook-out on one of the hills overlooking the campsite. Students will also complete a compulsory 
Crossroads program during their time there. Students who are not attending the camp are expected to attend school for the week 
and will complete an alternate program. It is anticipated the buses will be returning on Thursday 24 March by approximately 
6pm at the earliest. Parents are asked to NOT PARK IN THE BUS BAY when collecting students. 
 
Congratulations to… 
 Thomas Pellow, Year 9, who has been selected to compete in the National Junior League Baseball Championships in May 
 The following students who have recently competed at major sporting events: 

 
Australian Junior Athletics Championships in Perth 

 Declan Pluim:  High jump 
 Ryan Jones:  Steeple chase - fifteenth 
 Emily Jones:  100 and 400m hurdles and triple jump - sixth 
 Kate Collett:  Shotput - fifth; Discuss - seventh 
 

State Little Athletics 
 Kate Collett:  State multi - first 
 Kate will now progress to the Little Athletics Nationals event in April to compete in this event. 
 
Mr Clements 
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Rishabh Sachdeva, Aditya Pai 
& Areeb Rashid 



 

 

Excursion to the Sydney Jewish Museum - HSC Modern History 
On Thursday 10 March, Year 12 modern history students, accompanied by Mr Searle and Miss Thompson, embarked on an         
excursion to the Sydney Jewish Museum. 
 
We listened to the testimony of a holocaust survivor named Maurice who gave us an emotional insight into the struggles he and his 
family went through in the midst of World War II. He gave us a harrowing view of the sacrifices to education he made, the struggle to 
get food and the cold nights he slept in the middle of winter. Maurice was ten years old when he began his ordeal and we are very 
lucky he was able to be with us and share his story. 
 
We also listened to a university lecturer named Ari who taught us about the Nazi Racial Policy and the social policies in place during 
the Third Reich. We received an insight on the Nazi regime and how it affected everyday German life such as the schooling and their 
educational curriculum. 
 
This excursion was harrowingly expanded upon as we were split into two groups and received a guided tour around the Museum. In 
this tour, we saw pictures and videos that painted a picture of the struggles these men and women endured during the Holocaust. 
Furthermore, it was the ‘Children’s Memorial’ section of the Museum that really enhanced the hardships endured. Approximately one 
and a half million children died and a memorial was held that had one and half million drops of water that served as a metaphor to 
commemorate the lives of children who were never heard. 
 
Overall, it was a very insightful experience which we will all surely never forget. We hope in the future coming, many of you will be 
able to visit the museum and gain a more knowledgeable insight on Jewish life and World War II. 
 
Amit Gopichand 
 
Mock Trial Success 
On Wednesday 16 March, the CTHS Mock Trial team travelled to Hills Grammar for the first round Law Society of NSW Mock Trial 
Competition. Our task was to defend our client who was charged with the serious offence of dangerous driving. The team for this 
round consisted of Hansika Muthukuda and Amelia Smillie (Barristers); Lottie Wills (Defendant); Caitlin Preston (Solicitor);           
Matthew Barrett (Witness) and Dylan Vellani (Court Officer). It was a close and hard fought trial in which all of our students          
performed their roles to a very high standard. In the end the CTHS team was able win its first round of the competition in a close 
contest. 
 
It was particularly heartening to see other CTHS students in the audience supporting us even at an away round. Thanks to             
Mr Fernandez for his assistance in preparing the team which was successful in the trial, progressing into the next round of the      
competition. We look forward to participating in the second round of the competition in the coming weeks. 
 
Dylan Vellani 
 
Hands-on History 
A new club has started on Fridays for students who are interested in history and in making things with their hands. We started     
several weeks ago with our chainmail project and have had around fifteen students each session. We will continue learning to     
assemble chainmail for the rest of the term and move on to our second project in Term 2, making a Scutum, a Roman Shield. 
 
Kokoda Training 
The fourteen students who’ve put their hands up for the Kokoda trip have been preparing steadily over the last two months. We    
officially started our training in the holidays with a 13km walk from Epping Boys High School to Turramurra High and around Brown’s 
Waterhole in Marsfield, followed by a 10km walk from the Spit to Manly Wharf. Once term started, we continued our training with 
hour long walks on Tuesday afternoons around Cherrybrook. Students and staff are also undertaking their own training in            
preparation for this arduous eight day trek in the Owen Stanley Range in PNG in July. 
 
Mr Hartman 
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My Beautiful Biscuits Competition 
Each semester the students in technology food, area of study, produce a biscuit, based on the design brief that they are working for 
Arnotts and need to manufacture a line extension product. This year the TAS faculty has decided to make it a little more challenging 
by pitting the classes against each other. Below are the peer voted winners of each class with the overall winner being             
Oliver Donnelly, from 8 Tec 7. Congratulations on your well thought-out and presented biscuit. 

 
Mrs Robinson, HT TAS 
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Oliver Donnelly  

Alexandra Morris & Emma Ross 

Alexis Masterton, Alyssa Liao 
& Alicia Fathinia 

Nathan Jenkins 

Jason Teng 
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FROM THE LIBRARY 
 
 
Book of the Week 
Brilliance and Fury: Helen Macdonald’s astonishing memoir H Is for Hawk. Helen Macdonald is a writer, 
poet, historian, illustrator and naturalist. Her book, H is for Hawk, about the taming of a goshawk called 
Mabel, reads like a thriller. 
 
 
Student ID Cards 
Students will receive their school ID cards during roll call over the next few weeks. Please ensure the 
details on the card are correct. Students are to see library staff as soon as possible if there are any   
errors. 
 
CTHS Library Team 
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CAREERS UPDATE 
 
 
Notre Dame Medicine Information Session 
Sunday 20 March, 12pm, 160 Oxford Street, Darlinghurst. Studying medicine in 2017? Learn about the admission process, course 
info, tours and facilities, and speak to current students. http://www.nd.edu.au/events/2016/medicine-information-session 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UNSW Science and Engineering Students Parent Info Night 
Wednesday 23 March. Years 10, 11 and 12 can listen to and ask questions of Deans, current students and staff. For more          
information and to RSVP, visit http://unsw.to/2016-student-parent 
 
 
Defence Careers Online Q&A Learn to be a Leader 
Wednesday 23 March, 6.30pm - 8pm https://www.facebook.com/DefenceJobsAustralia/events 
 
 
A Career in Radiation Oncology 
Career stories and how to start in this career. http://www.acareerinradiationoncology.com.au/ 
 
 
IT School Holiday Workshop 
Saturday 9 April, 9am - 5pm, St Leonards Campus of TAFE. One-day workshops in Information Technology, Innovation, Design and 
Games Development. Options are Game Design workshop, 3D Printing or Networking Workshops. Cost, $22 including lunch. To 
request a pamphlet or register, contact karina.connell1@tafensw.edu.au 
 
 
Australian College of Applied Psychology (ACAP) Information Evening 
Wednesday 27 April, 6pm, Level 5, 11 York St Sydney. Find out about VET, Bachelor,      
Honours, Graduate Diplomas and Masters programs. 
RSVP at http://www.acap.edu.au/future-students/info-sessions/ or call 1800 061 199. 
 
 
Chartered Accountants ANZ Presents, Meet The Business Leader 2016 
Wednesday 11 May at Luna Park. Year 12 students, secure a cadetship before commencing your business degrees. Interact with 
actively recruiting employers face-to-face and receive information on how to gain a cadetship. Free! 
http://www.charteredaccountants.com.au/Students/Whats-on/Event-listing/National-event-info/Meet-the-Business-Leader.aspx 
 
 
Google Science Fair 2016 
Online Science Competition for 13 to 18 year olds. Closes Wednesday 18 May. Submit and conduct your own experiment. Prizes 
include overseas trips and scholarships. https://www.googlesciencefair.com/en/ 
 
 
Whitehouse Institute of Design - On-Campus Work Experience 
Attention Year 10 students! Spend a week at Whitehouse and enjoy the opportunity to watch and learn about photo shoots,           
illustration and design classes and workshops, as well as experience some of the core administrative tasks in a design college, such 
as graphic design for advertising, social media management and reception duties. Contact: 1300 551 433. 
 
 
Aviation Australia Information Sessions 
Cabin Crew Sydney, 29 June, 6.30pm - 8.30pm. http://www.aviationaustralia.aero/cabin-crew-career-sessions/ 
 
 
Mrs Ferguson and Mrs Bower 
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WEEKLY SPORTS REPORT 

 
 
CTHS Athletics Carnival 
Unfortunately due to the rain, we had to postpone our Athletics Carnival until Wednesday 25 and Thursday 26 May, Term 2 Week 
5B. The events will still follow the same schedule, with only those who have signed-up to attend the extra events (400m, 800m, 15+ 
years triple jump and 13 years high jump) which will be held on the Thursday. 

 
Knockout Games 
Congratulations to the open boys’ softball who defeated Kincumber High School 19/4!  

 
CHS Tennis 
Congratulations to Rahul Desai, Year 8, who was a member of the victorious team at the NSW Combined High School Junior     
Doubles Tennis Titles. 

 
Sydney North Trials 
This term features a multitude of trials for athletes seeking selection into the various Sydney North Teams. If you have any questions 
regarding these teams or trials, or wish to sign-up to attend the trials, please see Mr Vaux in the PDHPE Staffroom. 

 
Grade Sport  
Last week, we played against Chatswood. Available results are listed below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Events: 
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Boys Girls 

15’s Speedaway Win Frisbee A Loss 

Open Handball Win Frisbee B Win 

15’s Handball Win Volleyball A Loss 

Touch Football A Win Volleyball B Loss 

Touch Football B Win 15’s Speedaway Win 

Open Soccer 7’s A Win Open Handball Win 

Open Soccer 7’s B Loss 15’s Handball Win 

15’s Soccer 7’s A Win Touch Football A Draw 

15’s Soccer 7’s B Win Touch Football B Loss 

Mixed Open Futsal A Draw 

Badminton Win Open Futsal B Win 

Table Tennis Win 15’s Futsal A Win 

  15’s Futsal B Win 

Date Event 

Monday 21 March Sydney North Netball Trials 

Tuesday 22 March Sydney North Boys Football Trials 

Wednesday 23 March Sydney North Girls Hockey Trials 

Monday 4 April - Tuesday 5 April CHS Swimming Carnival 

Wednesday 25 May CTHS Athletics Carnival 

Thursday 26 May CTHS Athletics Carnival (am) 



 

 

Taekwondo at CTHS 
If you wander the halls and balconies of Cherrybrook Tech on a Wednesday or Friday afternoon you’ll often hear bellows of Korean 
counting, yells and kihap or see flashes of white doboks as members of the after school Taekwondo class run and jump, kick and 
punch in and around C2.1. 
 
The Institute of Modern Taekwondo (IMT) has had its Cherrybrook branch running for 6 years now at CTHS which has gone from 
strength to strength. With Mr Peter Hartman (History Faculty) as the instructor, hundreds of our students have stepped through the 
doors and onto the mats to learn about this unique way of self-defence, a freestyle variant of the Korean martial art Taekwondo. 
 
Drawing on both traditional and modern techniques and training methods, the IMT aspires to instil confidence and discipline in all of 
our students as well as resilience and physical fitness. All students of all levels and backgrounds are welcome. Some testimonials 
from CTHS students: 
 
“Taekwondo increases not just mental strength but I have better endurance and stamina. It can be challenging at times, but also 
enjoyable. It feels like I am part of an encouraging big family.” Taylor Catts, Year 9 
 
“I used to be quite shy and TKD boosted my confidence. I’ve made lots of friends in other grades and at times it has been a great 
motivation to come to school.” Rafaella Spadaccini Year 12 
 
“We train twice a week and those sessions have made us stronger both mentally and physically. We both love attending taekwondo 
as it’s a mental break and a good way to let off steam and focus on you, your mind and your body.“ Nadia Fathinia and             
Annissa Maharrani, Year 11 
 
“Taekwondo is an enjoyable pursuit that you can do for fun or continue this martial arts training journey in the long run. You will leave 
with a practical set of skills and qualities.” Tayden Lam, Year 9 
 
“Through the years, despite the build-up of work, I believe that it's been a great way to relieve stress and when you're in class, you 
forget your worries and get within the 'mood' to try your hardest. I've learnt values in the class that I aim to use in all areas of life.” 
Mathura Babu, Year 11 
 
We train on Wednesdays and Fridays in C2.1 from 3:30pm - 5:30pm. Contact Mr Hartman for more information. 
 
Mr Hartman 
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CALENDAR - Term 1 Week 9A 

Monday 
21 March Year 11 Camp 

Tuesday 
22 March 

Year 12 AP3 Exams 

Year 11 Camp 

Girls KO Tennis 

P&C Executive Meeting - 7pm, A Block Conference Room 

P&C General Meeting - 8pm, Staff Common Room 

Wednesday 
23 March 

Year 12 AP3 Exams 

Year 11 Camp 

Prelim Aboriginal Studies Excursion 

Thursday 
24 March 

Year 12 AP3 Exams 

Year 11 Camp 

Friday 
25 March Good Friday 


